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I am sitting in the sun writing this message, but assure you that if I was
not in this sunny spot in our home, it would be pretty cold as winter
starts to make its appearance, the days are getting decidedly shorter

and the nights longer and most definitely colder. So bring out the thermal
clothing and beanies, but do not give up on playing at least one round of

golf a month.....Seniors of course!!
Nationals 2022 has come and gone, I gather from those who attended
that it was an enjoyable and successful event, although there were some

timing issues! I am delighted to announce that Sonja managed to
overcome a 7 shot deficit to retain the champions trophy, very proud of

you Sonja!
By now hopefully all our members are home safe and sound, we look

forward to seeing you all at Pezula next Month.
I am pleased to report that our treasurer and stalwart, Michele

Emmerson, is making a slow but definite recovery from her recent knee
replacement..keep up the physio Michele and we will soon see you back on

the greens!
Julia Read is also doing well and this is a great testimony to her tenacity.

Keep well and stay warm all.
Gloria







4th Kiewiet van Heerden4th Kiewiet van Heerden4th Kiewiet van Heerden
10th Trish leach10th Trish leach10th Trish leach
11th Vera Benade & Barbi May11th Vera Benade & Barbi May11th Vera Benade & Barbi May
12th Tracy Venter12th Tracy Venter12th Tracy Venter
15th Jo Rautenbach15th Jo Rautenbach15th Jo Rautenbach
16th Vicky d v Becker & Sue McEntee16th Vicky d v Becker & Sue McEntee16th Vicky d v Becker & Sue McEntee
18th Michelle Witts-Hewinson & Margie Bonini18th Michelle Witts-Hewinson & Margie Bonini18th Michelle Witts-Hewinson & Margie Bonini
21st Rae Stephenson & Barbara Bevan21st Rae Stephenson & Barbara Bevan21st Rae Stephenson & Barbara Bevan
23rd Sonja Bland23rd Sonja Bland23rd Sonja Bland
24th Michelle Craig24th Michelle Craig24th Michelle Craig
27th Liz Hughes & Ivy Balt27th Liz Hughes & Ivy Balt27th Liz Hughes & Ivy Balt
28th Lucia Jonck & Paula Koncki28th Lucia Jonck & Paula Koncki28th Lucia Jonck & Paula Koncki
29th Ann Walker29th Ann Walker29th Ann Walker
30th Gilli Richardson30th Gilli Richardson30th Gilli Richardson
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OUR VERY LARGE AND HAPPY
SOUTHERN CAPE SQUAD!



OUR CHAMP
...again!!

Huge
congratulations

Sonja...you
attacked from

the rear!

National Seniors
Champ

surrounded by some of
our 

very proud members



Spot the
Southern Cape

member in
Boland

Clothing??
Methinks 

she has
Some

explaining
to do!

Some of our ladies got into the spirit
of KZN 

Hold tight 
Bev



Glam
girls



I think we all understand this, and have all
experienced it.

Probably why we keep playing this crazy game!!

See you all 
on 4th July at

Pezula


